
Two bus services serving our area                                        

Villages in our parish now benefit from two regular bus services that are open to all members of the 
public: 
 

 The 918 (blue double decker), which runs between Severn Beach and Thornbury (Rock Street and 
The Castle School) at the start and end of the school day, on weekdays. 

 The Y2C (minibus), a pilot service which runs between Yate and Cribbs Causeway 11 times per day, 
from Monday to Saturday. 
 

Both services need the support of local people to make sure they continue to operate, so please make 
sure you use them. You can pay on board for both services; they should accept cash or card. 
 
What’s the difference? 
As well as stopping at Rock Street in Thornbury, the 918 delivers and collects students within the school 
grounds at The Castle School (especially useful in bad weather or if carrying lots of stuff). It is a larger 
bus, with the capacity to carry all the students. The service isn’t just for school children though: it can be 
used by anyone. At the other end of its journey, the 918 serves Easter Compton, Pilning and Severn 
Beach (not Cribbs Causeway). It is operated by Eurocoaches. 
 
The Y2C is a new, pilot, minibus service which started on 1st September 2025.. It runs between Yate and 
Cribbs Causeway (not Severn Beach) and also runs on Saturdays (same timetable as weekdays). It uses 
Westlink minibuses, but is a scheduled service, using regular bus stops, and doesn’t need to be booked 
via the app or phone. The timing of the Y2C service has been arranged to complement the 918 rather 
than compete with it. In particular, the 16.31 service from Thornbury could be useful for students doing 
after school activities.  
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Why should we support the buses? 
 
Since the loss of our former regular 622 bus service in April 2023, many people have campaigned for the 
return of a regular service to connect our villages, particularly to help people who have no other transport. 
The 918 has been operating since 2023, because parents have conducted an ongoing, successful 
campaign so that children can reach The Castle School by public transport. Working with South 
Gloucestershire Council, the campaign recently secured funding until July 2026, and it will continue to 
seek funding for future years. For more information contact: cbrewser@freeuk.com. 
 
Now, efforts by the Council mean the new pilot Y2C scheme is in place, with scheduled buses running 
throughout the day. However, the pilot must be supported if this service is to continue in the long term. 
 
You can find the full timetables, including all stops, by searching online. Here is a summary for Olveston 
Parish. 
 
 

 

mailto:cbrewser@freeuk.com

